
 

"Polish Waters" State Water Holding (Państwowe Gospodarstwo Wodne "Wody 

Polskie") 

Regional Water Management Board in Wrocław 

ul. Norwida 34, 50-950 Wrocław 

phone no.: +48 (71) 337 88 00 | fax no.: +48 (71) 328 50 48 | email: 

wroclaw@wody.gov.pl www.wody.gov.pl 

 

Wrocław, 4 March 2022 

 

 

 

WR.RPC.5032.06.2022.WL 

 

NOTICE TO SKIPPERS no. 06/2022 

on restoration of navigational markings and transit depth in the ODW section from Rędzin Lock to 

Brzeg Dolny Lock 

 

Pursuant to Art. 14 sec. 1(4) of the Act of 20 July 2017 – Water Law (Dz. U. /Journal of Laws/ of 2021, 

item 2233) and Art. 43 sec. 6 of the Act of 21 December 2000 on Inland Navigation (Dz. U. /Journal of 

Laws/ of 2020, item 1863). 

"Polish Waters" State Water Holding – Regional Water Management Board in Wrocław hereby informs 

that due to the completion of basic hydro-technical works in the Brzeg Dolny barrage, from 4 March 

2022 at 10.00 a.m. the transit depth of 180 cm on the Oder Waterway section from Rędzin Lock to 

Brzeg Dolny Lock shall be restored. 

Moreover, we would like to inform you about the presence of floating navigation markings in the 

above-mentioned section.  

At the same time, the possibility of operating the barrage to supply the free-flowing Oder has been 

restored. 

In view of the above (i.e. the possibility of fluctuating water levels), for the safety of navigation, the 

skippers of all vessels entering the designated area are required to familiarise themselves with the 

current navigational situation in the area. 

The notices to skippers no. 24/2021, 63/2021 and 72/2021 shall be repealed. 

 

Current information on the hydrological and navigational situation on the Oder River (navigation 

information) is available on the website of the "Polish Waters" State Water Holding – Regional Water 

Management Board in Wrocław, in the tab CLIENT'S AREA – Hydrological and navigational situation. For 

more information, please contact the Operations Centre of ''Polish Waters'' State Water Holding – 

Regional Water Management Board in Wrocław, on weekdays from 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. at 71 32 80 

587. 


